
Trash Policy: Sample Newsletter/Blog Content

Implementing California’s Policy for Trash-Free Waterways 
California has a trash problem

[INSERT LOCAL WATERWAYS] are central to our way of life here in [YOUR COMMUNITY]. Yet, like dozens of other waterways where Californians work and play, it is often choked with trash. Over 700,000 pounds of trash were removed from California beaches during last year’s Coastal Cleanup Day. [INCLUDE ANY INFO ON LOCAL TRASH IMPACTS].  
[NGO name] has been tackling this trash problem through various mechanisms, including beach clean ups, local source control ordinances, producer responsibly campaigns, etc… [INCLUDE INFO ON YOUR LOCAL AND ORGANIZATIONAL EFFORTS TO REDUCE TRASH]. 

Historically, we’ve worked to reduce trash at the beginning and end of it journey, through things like plastic bag bans and cleanups. Those remain critical pollution prevention strategies, but we also need to stop the flow of trash that is already on streets and sidewalks into our waterways. Eighty percent of marine debris comes from land, carried into our waterways by rain running into rivers or down storm drains. That’s why [NGO name] is committed to ensuring the effective and timely implementation of California’s landmark Trash Policy. 

Setting the path for trash-free waterways through statewide policy
In 2015, California became the first state in the nation to have a statewide, enforceable program to stop the flow of trash into our ocean, bays, and rivers. The Trash Policy sets an ambitious goal that no trash be present in any California waterway by 2030. But how do we get there? The Policy requires cities and counties to incorporate Trash Policy requirements into their local stormwater permits. By controlling the flow of trash and plastic in runoff, we can stop trash in its tracks before it even reaches our waterways.
Implementation and compliance requires local action
Since the Trash Policy will be incorporated into local stormwater permits, it’s up to local NGOs like [NGO name] to ensure timely and effective implementation of the Trash Policy. To do so, we will be educating our local decision-makers on the threat trash poses to our communities and businesses and what they can do about it, and we will be holding those officials accountable to meet these new state requirements. [INCLUDE INFO ON ANY OTHER SPECIFIC ACTIONS YOU’LL BE TAKING]. 

Implementation of the new policy will complement our existing work around trash, helping us incentivize source control measuring and reducing the amount of trash that needs to be picked up. But, of course, our beach clean-ups and advocacy activities will continue. California is poised to become the national leader on preventing trash and plastic pollution, but it’s up to organizations like ours, with the support of members like you, to use all the tools at our disposal to get the state there.  
